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Filled with beautiful bows, wonderful wreaths, delicious foods and delightful music, the holiday
season is full of time-honored traditions that bring back memories of families and loved ones. The
same is true of Mennonite Home and Woodcrest Villa. The staff, residents and volunteers at both
communities collaborate to honor those precious traditions that people hold so dear.

Holiday Food
What Thanksgiving table would be complete without the tempting smell of turkey and all of its

trimmings? Certainly not the holiday mealtime at Woodcrest Villa or Mennonite Home! Directors 
of Food Service Shaun Metzler (Woodcrest
Villa) and JoBeth Kissinger (Mennonite
Home) plan weeks in advance to ensure
that residents and their families enjoy all of
the tastes of Thanksgiving and Christmas.

JoBeth has worked at Mennonite Home
for more than 10 years and knows how
popular the holiday meals are. “Many 
families invite their family members to
come in and dine with them at their ta-
bles,” JoBeth explains. “Several residents
also schedule the private dining room and
bring multiple family members in to share
the holiday with them. We provide the
main meal and desserts if they would like,
but some families enjoy bringing their own
desserts to make it more personal.”

Many Woodcrest Villa residents also enjoy inviting friends and family to share the holiday meal
with them in the Hummingbird or Bluebird Dining Room, or reserve the private dining room. 
“Our residents love to tell us how proud they are to bring family members here for holiday dinner,”
says Shaun, who has been with Woodcrest Villa for close to six years.

- HELEN LOWRIE MARSHALL, POET

Mennonite Home Director of Dining Services JoBeth Kissinger and
Woodcrest Villa Director of Dining Services Shaun Metzler serve up  
another trademark Holiday feast to celebrate the onset of the 2010  
holiday season. 

Frank Cascio, Ruth Cascio, Pearl Moore and Eugene Hamill
share holiday dessert.
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Decorations
Holiday decorations are a way to visibly spread the cheer of the holidays and brighten

people’s days with lights and festivity. While the Woodcrest Villa staff takes care of 
decorating the main gathering areas and Welcome Center, a resident committee has 
fun decorating the three dining areas with holiday items. The result is a sight to behold
and brings great joy to everyone passing through.

Likewise, Mennonite Home staff also add a special holiday touch to the hallways and
public areas so that residents, staff, volunteers and visitors feel the positive spirit of the
season. Residents enjoy working with the staff to decorate in a way that fits the unique
preferences of each household. That level of personalization helps make the community
feel like a true home for the holidays.

Traditions
Of course, what holiday would be complete without pageantry and song? At Men-

nonite Home, the staff spends part of a day spreading holiday cheer by going from room
to room and singing carols – a tradition that the residents greatly enjoy. 

At Woodcrest Villa, a special ceremony, “Light Up Woodcrest,” celebrates the start
of the Christmas season. Throughout December, the private dining rooms and catering
service are busy hosting special events for the residents as many enjoy hosting their
friends, family, clubs and organizations for a magnificent meal.

Even more important than the specific traditions and activities is the warm and 
welcoming holiday spirit showcased by the Mennonite Home Communities (MHC)
team. Each staff member understands that they are guests in our residents’ homes and

considers it a privilege
to serve them. They
appreciate the 
opportunity to share
these important 
traditions with our 
residents and do what
they can to make our
communities a true
home for the holidays.

- EDNA FERBER, NOVELIST,   
PLAYWRIGHT, AUTHOR

Marian Clothier, Rose Ann Wassell, Nelda Kauffman and Luella Gam-
ber celebrate the holidays by exchanging Christmas gifts.

Deb Galway, Assistant
Director of Dining
Services, prepares to
carve a Thanksgiving
turkey for all to enjoy. 
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Greg Pierce, Editor
Connie Buckwalter

Nelson Kling
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Denise Paterson
Nan Rush

Betty Ann Smith
Jennifer Walters



When Dr. Richard Bryson approached Nan Rush, Vice President of Residential Living, Woodcrest Villa
(WCV) enthusiastically embraced the idea for a staff scholarship program. To date, WCV residents generously
contributed more than $16,000, providing scholarships to 17 student employees for the 2010-2011 school year.
Warmest congratulations to the First Annual WCV Staff Scholarship Award Winners: 

Samantha Brubaker – HACC Sarah Peachey – James Madison University
Lauren Cassidy – Penn State University Cara Reiff – LG College of Nursing & Health Sciences
Kristen Dubransky – Alvernia University Kyle Rhoads – Millersville University
Jordan Heisey – PA College of Art & Design Adelis Rivera – Millersville University
Brandon Hoffstead – HACC Anitra Schmucker -  West Chester University
Jacqueline Landis – HACC Aisling Scott – Claremont McKenna College
Dustin Lee – Temple University Rachel Shenk – Messiah College
Jessica Leschke – Temple University Casey Stephon – Millersville University

Julie Vardaro – Penn State University

We are grateful to Dr. Bryson for his vision and to the entire committee for their work and enthusiastic 
support. Committee members include Dr. Bryson, Joan Nicholson and Ken Beard; residents, Shaun Metzler, Di-
rector of WCV Dining Services; and Dave Shenk, Vice President of Human Resources.
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Scholarship award winners 
(seated left to right): Aisling
Scott, Sarah Peachey, Kyle
Rhoads, Lauren Cassidy and
Adelis Rivera. Standing:
Jordan Heisey, Casey Stephon,
Jacqueline Landis, Cara Reiff,
Jessica Leschke and Rachel
Shenk.

The family of Paul Diller recently created Giving Care Scholarships for Mennonite Home Communities
(MHC) employees. This program continues a Diller family tradition of providing scholarships to enable students
to achieve their educational goals. The scholarships are available for employees who are pursuing the LPN, RN

and BSN degree, or those training as Certified Nursing Assistants.

Gennie Diller, a Woodcrest Villa resident, commented, “Paul loved the staff
and the staff loved Paul. He enjoyed his stay at Mennonite Home. He

would want to help employees prepare for higher levels of employment
responsibility.”

The Giving Care Scholarship Committee, composed of Mim Cruz,
Gennie Diller, John Sauder, Colleen Murphy, Sheri Workman and Kathy

Markward, are finalizing the application and selection procedures.

“Paul and Gennie Diller have supported MHC in various ways throughout    
the years,” notes Nelson Kling, President of MHC. “This Scholarship Fund will have a lasting   
impact on the consistency of staffing and quality of care that we provide. We thank the Diller 
family for their generosity and invite residents and families who appreciate the new household 
environment to support this fund.”

Paul & Gennie
Diller at their
60th Anniversary.



What do WCV resident volunteers Gloria Miller (pictured left) and Margaret Derstine (right)
have in common with Thomas Jefferson? They cannot live without books!

Margaret took charge of the WCV Library in 1996 and introduced a computerized catalog
system. Gloria joined the library team in 2002 after years of service in her church library.

Today the computer catalog contains 4,100 titles in the main library and the Bluebird 
extension. Residents also use the three
daily newspapers, 35 magazines, films,
DVDs and many paperbacks that round
out the library.

Margaret and Gloria hear frequent 
comments of, “What a beautiful room!
What a great resource:”as well as acco-
lades for having many of the current best
sellers. Generous WCV residents donate
several hundred new books per year.     

In addition to being a reading resource,
the library provides a beautiful setting for

special events and impromptu piano recitals by residents or their grandchildren. The WCV li-
brary is a well-used and valued amenity for our residents. Visitors to the community are im-
pressed by the beauty and scope of this literary treasure.

“He can move in with me!”exclaimed resident Edythe Bowers, extending a warm welcome
to one of Mennonite Home’s newest volunteers...Obi, the dog.  

Obi is a new Pet Therapy Volunteer, but he is well-known at Mennonite Home. Obi 
regularly accompanied his owner, Lori Walton, for visits with her late grandfather, John
Myers. Obi snuggled up next to John on his
bed while Lori read aloud from the Bible.
Since her grandfather’s passing, Lori real-
ized how much she missed the quality time
she and Obi spent here. Fond memories in-
spired Lori to again share the joy of Obi’s
gentle nature and soft furry coat with Coop-
ers Run residents.

While many residents and staff love Obi 
& Lori, the two formed an immediate bond
with one of her grandfather’s neighbors,
Edythe. Edythe declared “I LOVE Dogs! I’m a dog person.” To Lori, the volunteering is incred-
ibly worthwhile: “When Edythe thanked me by giving me a big hug, I felt like I had 
a grandparent again! It’s so good to be back.” It certainly shows as Lori & Obi light up the
faces of the many animal lovers here at Mennonite Home.  

5

Mennonite Home Communities
is blessed by our volunteers.

Volunteers routinely transport
wheelchairs to Therapy and the

Beauty Shop, visit residents,
staff our Country Store and

Thrift Shop, assist with clerical
duties, and so much more. 

The statistics only hint at how
these compassionate friends

help our residents:

Number of Volunteers
447

Volunteer Hours
36,000

Proceeds from
Country Store

$28,100
Proceeds from

Thrift Shop
$11,600

Linda Joy and Kim Heymann
explore one of many unique

gift items available in the
Country Store located in the
lobby of Mennonite Home.



RESIDENT SERVICE REVENUE:
      Gross billings for room, board and ancillary services                                                        $36,174,261
      Amount written off for required contractual allowances
      and inability of some residents to pay                                                                                (3,770,972)

      NET RESIDENT SERVICE REVENUE                                                                                32,403,289

      Pennsylvania nursing home assessment                                                                                    445,884
      Net assets released from restrictions                                                                                          531,795
      Other revenue                                                                                                                            579,698

      TOTAL OPERATING REVENUE                                                                                       33,960,666

OPERATING EXPENSES:                                                                                                                            
      Salary, wages and outside services                                                                                       14,378,490
      Payroll taxes and employee benefits                                                                                      4,191,429
      Food, medical supplies and other expenses                                                                           8,104,108 
      Pennsylvania nursing home assessment                                                                                    189,364 
      Depreciation and interest                                                                                                       6,610,241

      TOTAL OPERATING EXPENSES                                                                                       33,473,632

      RESULTING IN OPERATING INCOME OF                                                                           487,034 

OTHER INCOME:
      Unrestricted contributions                                                                                                         256,134
      Investment income                                                                                                                 1,039,950
      Change in fair value of interest rate swap agreement                                                              (326,612)

      REVENUE IN EXCESS OF EXPENSES                                                                               $1,456,506

The 2010 annual financial report for MHC represents a positive return due in part to the completion of
the Person Centered Care renovations and the ability to meet the needs of more residents. We are so ex-
cited about this new approach to care and the impact it is having on staff and residents. In addition, we
also recognized a better return on investments, resulting in an improved bottom line of $1,456,506.

As you can see on the statement, the amount written off for benevolent care is a large
number. This is an important part of our mission and represents a cost to us of $3,770,972.
The figure is influenced greatly by government reimbursement rates and our need to 
compensate for the cost of care versus the reimbursement rate and residents’ ability to pay. 

We are proud of our skilled and compassionate team of professionals who provide a
high level of care with a true concern for the residents they serve. As with any care-fo-
cused organization, salaries, wages and employee health insurance are our largest  oper-
ating expense. To help control health insurance costs, this year we have transitioned  
to a self-funded program and are implementing an employee wellness program. Utility

prices remain volatile, so we forward contract our purchases to reduce pricing uncertainty and help 
keep costs in line.

In conclusion, we continue to work toward ensuring a healthy financial future for MHC through smart
purchasing decisions, strategic planning and sound investing. MHC is blessed to have a Board of Directors
who give thoughtful direction to our future and the future of the residents we serve. Thanks to all of those
who participate in the life of MHC through your contributions, volunteering and connecting with our 
residents. May you be richly blessed. 
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President, Mennonite Home Communties



Recently, a friend asked if I would do him a favor.
He wanted to help an 8 year-old boy named Colin who
was experiencing difficult times. He explained that Colin
has terminal cancer and his ‘make a wish’ dream was to
fly an airplane. It was a busy week, but a voice inside
told me this request should take priority. 

Colin, and his mother arrived at the airport just as 
I was opening the hangar. Colin jumped from the car and ran to my side. Excite-
ment and energy took over as he admired the big bird. The questions came in
quick succession. Colin was fascinated with airplanes and totally involved as we
prepared for flight. 

Minutes later, we were airborne. Colin was on sensory overload and speechless
as we climbed. His face turned to a grin of amazement as we circled high above
the patchwork quilt of fields. It was a beautiful evening — a time of joy and satis-
faction that Colin didn’t want to end. 

The sun was setting as I drove home, reflecting on the experience. Colin’s 
expressions of excitement and his smiles of joy are images I will long remember.
Perhaps it was not Colin, but me, who received the greatest joy and gratification. 
I was experiencing the spirit of giving. 

We can all experience this spirit of giving. I read somewhere that philanthropy 
is the love of human beings. In helping one another, we experience the words 
of Acts 20:35, “It is more blessed to give than to receive.” Helen Keller said,
“Many persons have a wrong idea of what constitutes happiness. It is not at-
tained through self gratification but by fidelity to a worthy purpose.” 

Mennonite Home Communities offers that “worthy purpose” and affords 
opportunities to experience the spirit of giving. Many have enriched the lives of 
our residents by contributing to the Capital Campaign for Person Centered Care
households. Supporting the Benevolent Care Fund helps residents continue to re-
ceive care during difficult financial times. Every dollar makes a difference. Per-
haps that difference is felt most by the giver, as the spirit of giving enriches 
your own life. 

The Development Committee
raises awareness and guides
the process of raising money
for the Benevolent Care Fund.
Benevolent Care is support
given to residents who become
unable to meet the costs of 
living in this community. 

The Development Committee
and Board of Directors want 
to thank our donors for their
gifts to Mennonite Home Com-
munities. On the following
pages, we list those donors
who have contributed to our
success between July 1, 2009
and June 30, 2010. We thank
everyone for their kindness and
support of Mennonite Home
Communities.
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Every effort has been made to ensure accuracy in recognizing our donors. Please inform 
Betty Ann Smith, MHC Development Department, 717.390.4105, of any omissions or errors.

- GLENN WEBER, Chairman of the Board

- ROY BOMBERGER, JR.
Chairman, Development Committee



The essential mission of Mennonite Home Communities is to provide high-quality, loving care for our residents,
regardless of their financial limitations. We use the phrases Benevolent Care and Benevolent Care Fund to describe the
gift of uncompensated care and the fund that supports this care. The Benevolent Care Fund assures residents of 
the same high level of care, with complete confidentiality to protect their dignity.

DONATION PERIOD: JULY 1, 2009 TO JUNE 30, 2010
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Bill & Leona Anderson
Anonymous (17)
Norma Aston
Glenn & Dorothy Banner
Dwight & Verna Beachy
Ken & Wilma Beard
Mary Lee Bell
Charles A. Bender
Ruth Binkley
David Bishop
Josephine Bollenbacher
Paul & Betsy Brackbill
Parke Breckbill
Barbara Brown
Mildred W. Brown
Harold & Jacquelyne Brubaker
Robert & Margaret Bruckhart
Mary Rose Brunn
Sarah Bullock
Jean Burkholder
Orpha Burkholder
Virginia Chambers
Rev. William T. & Virginia Cherry
Thomas & Barbara Clawson
Donald & Miriam Clift
Ursula & Noel Connaughton
Grace Conner
Rafel & Jean Cons
Warren & Theodora Cook
Beatrice Cox
Rosanna B. Creasy
Jesus & Miriam Cruz
Richard & Loris Cunningham
Cecilia J. Cunnion
Margaret Dean
Gennie Diller
June Dubroff
Anne Dunlap
Jay & Suzanne Dussinger
Ellen Endslow
James & Marie Eshleman
Ruth Espenshade
Lucy R. Eyster
Faith Fast

Richard & Naomi Frank
Vernon Frankhouser
Louise Franze
Mary Elizabeth Funk
Michael & Jean Gallagher
Thomas & Mary Garber
Dorothy Gard
Betty Gerhart
Dr. Stanley & Susan Godshall
Claude Good
Pauline Good
Elias & Mary Groff
Linda Groff
Mary Groff
Jane Guaspari
D. K. Hain
Evelyn Hanna
Bill & Joy Harmount
Eric & Karen Hartman
Philip & Jane Heesen
Ruth Heisey
Janet Heistand
Cleo & Mary Ann Hershey
J. Larry & Janet Hess
Floyd K. Hooper
Donald & Gail Hossler
Dorothy House
Milton Huber
Virginia Hukill
Lloyd Jury
Anna Mae Kauffman
Herbert & Barbara Keener
Virgie Keener
Eunice Keim
Judith Kidder
Donald King
Lynda King
J. Nelson & Marie Kling
John Krady
Phyllis Kreider
Mr. & Mrs. John Krill
Mary Landis
Charles & Audrey Lantz
Vincent & Rebecca Lattanzio

Ivan & Mary Ellen Leaman
Donald & Kathleen Lichty
Elizabeth Logan
Clarence & Diane Long
Craig & Nancy Long
John & Aileen Longenecker
Marlin Longenecker
Elmer N. Lowe
Susan P. Luek
Alan & Marjorie Magnusson
Shirley Mahler
Mary Mannix
Frank & Mary Marston
Kathryn Martin
Ruth Martin
Jacob Mast
Elizabeth McCarthy
Edwin McConaghy
Richard B. & Jean L. McFarland  
Wilmer McGinnis
Francis J. McGrath
Rev. Robert & Florence A. McGrath
Gladys Mellinger
Shaun & Michele Metzler
Paul & Evelyn Miller, Sr.
Sharon Moore
Mxolis Moyo
Janice Muller
Betty Mummaw
Abner & Ellen Musser
George & Martha Nardacci
Robert & Joan Nicholson
Janice Osborne
John B. Osborne
Robert & Elsie Pennington
Greg & Lynn Pierce
Verna Platt
Ken & Patricia Rankin
Henry & Marion Raver
Clarence & Carol Retallack
Howard & Bonita Rissmiller
Dr. Joseph & Justine Rogevich
Ada Rohrer
Clara Rohrer

Daniel & Grace Rohrer
Marian Roland
Albert M. Ruger
Ronald Schaefer
Marian Schneider
Roy Schnupp
Peter & Laura Shaida
Jane Sheckard
Mark & Florence Sheckard
Herbert & Jane Shelly
James & Nancy Shope
Dale & Christine Shuey
Anna Mary Shultz
Louis & Carmen Sidler
Robert & Nancy Siegler
Betsy P. Siemer
John & Evelyn Sigman
Maxwell & Emma Smith
Peggy Ann Snader
Marian Snavely
Doris St. John
Staff and Friends
Michael Styer
Jeanne Tesnar
Gene & Alice Thompson
Richard & Doris Trussell
Joseph & Mildred Uhler, Jr.
Dale & Doris Urey
Rose Ann Wassell
WCV Woodshop
Alvin M. Weaver
Helen (Wickie) Weaver
James & Sarah Weaver
Martha Weaver
Glenn & Lucy Weber
Robert & Mary Weirich
Helen Werntz
Harry & Barbara West
Rev. Grant & Mrs. Linda Wickert
Gregg & Cathy Witmer
Kenneth Wolf
Thelma Wolgemuth
Robert & Muriel Wonder
Titus & Charlotte Yoder
Reba Zook



Byerland Mennonite Church
East Chestnut Street Mennonite Church
Elizabethtown Mennonite Church
Erb Mennonite Church
Kauffman Mennonite Church
Lititz Moravian Congregation
Mennonite Home Congregation
Millersville Mennonite Church
New Danville Mennonite Church
Stumptown Mennonite Church
WCV Spiritual Life Congregation Offering

Both individuals and churches donate to the Benevolent Care Fund. Corporations and foundations also provide 
support through Golf Outing sponsorships and in-kind gifts such as food, snacks or drink. We rely upon all of these
gifts to support over 100 residents.
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Advanced Refrigeration, LLC  
Armstrong Foundation
B. R. Kreider & Son, Inc
BathCrest Associates
Baurer Fasteners
Benchmark Construction Company
Bitterman Scales LLC
Blakinger, Byler & Thomas, P. C.
Bomberger’s Store Inc.
Clark Associates Charitable Foundation
Clark Associates, Inc
CMC, Inc
Coustic Glo of Lehigh Valley
Curtis Welding & Fabricating, Inc
D. H. Funk & Sons LLC 
Doubletree Structures
Durex Coverings
Eagle Disposal of PA, Inc
Eastern Air Balance Corporation
Eastern Mennonite Missions
Ecolab
eComm Life Safety Systems, LLC
EG Stoltzfus
Esbenshade Farms and Mills
Ettline Foods Corporation
Dr. Stacey Fink
Godshall Commercial Interiors
Gulf South Medical
H & H Sales Associates, Inc
Hajoca Corporation
Haller Enterprises, Inc
HealthAmerica
Highmark Blue Shield

Hostetter Grain, Inc
Johnson & Johnson Consumer 
Products Company

Johnson, Kendall & Johnson, Inc 
Karst Knoll Farm
Kearney A. Snyder Funeral Home, Inc
Keller Bros
Kline’s
L. H. Brubaker Appliances, Inc 
Lapp Electrical Service, Inc
Latsha Davis Yohe & McKenna, P. C.
Lehigh Valley Respiratory Care
M & T Bank
M. A. Brightbill Body Works, Inc
Madara Design
Martin’s Interiors Design Studio
Medical Staffing Network
Miller’s Smorgasbord
MMA 
Motor Technology
Multiflow Industries, L.P.
Murray Risk Management & Insurance
Noble Chemical, Inc
Northeast Protection Partners, Inc
ParenteBeard LLC
Paul Davis Restoration & Remodeling
Philatelic Society of Lancaster
Phoenix Contract, Inc
Douglas W. Pollock Foundation
Power Systems Electric, Inc
PPL Corporation
Protech Mechanical Contractors, Inc
Reese Engineering

Reese, Lower, Patrick & Scott, LTD
RGS Associates
Robert H. Ranck, Inc
RS Hollinger & Son
Schaedler Yesco Distribution
Schindler Elevator Corporation
Scheid Produce
Shred-It
Siemens Industry, Inc
Simeral Construction
Simplex Grinnell
Stony Bridge Landscaping, Inc
Stoudt Advisors
Susquehanna Valley EMS 
TempCheck Mechanical Services, Inc
The Restaurant Store
The YGS Group
Trane Company
Transition Solutions for Seniors LLC
Triangle Communications
Tri-Dim Filter Corporation
Turkey Hill Dairy, Inc
UGI
United Electric
United Safety Services, Inc
US Foods
Water Treatment by Design
Wayneco, Inc
Williams Apothecary 
Witmer Waterproofing, LLC 
Wohlsen Construction
Worden & Shewell           
World Energy

Foundation, Corporation & In-Kind Gifts

Churches
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The Board of Trustees established the 1903 Legacy Society (named for the year Mennonite Home Communities’ was 
founded) in order to celebrate the role of philanthropy and to thank our generous donors.

The 1903 Legacy Society invites donors into three membership groups:

• Those who have given gifts and pledges totaling $10,000 or more during their lifetime
• Those who have made planned gifts
• Those who have designated a bequest to Mennonite Home Communities in their will

Anonymous (13)
Ken & Wilma Beard
Mary Lee Bell
Benchmark Construction Company
Roy & Evelyn Bomberger, Jr.
Roy & Martha Bomberger, Sr.
Bomberger’s Store Inc.
Dr. Richard Bryson
Fannie Buckwalter*
Walter & Carol Bulson
Virginia Chambers
Christian & Edna Charles
Rev. William T. & Virginia Cherry
Marian Clothier
Grace Conner
Helen Corbett*
Crels Foundation
Cecilia J. Cunnion
D. H. Funk & Sons LLC
Gennie Diller
Maurice Eberly*
Martha A. Eppley
H. Glenn & Rachael Esbenshade
Harry Eshleman*
M. Ruth Eshleman
Ettline Foods Corporation
Jay Frey
William & Kitty Gamber
Luella M. Gamber
Monroe Garber*
Ed & Sylvia Geisler
John & Blanche Gingrich
Paul & Ruth Gish*
Julius & Joyce Goldfarb
John & Phoebe Good
Ralph Graham*
Paul Graybill*
Donald Griest*

Ellen Groff*
Elvin & Mary Groff*
Mary Groff
Roy & Ellen Groff*
D. K. Hain
Harnish Charitable Trust
Ruth Harris*
James & Miriam Haverstick
Elizabeth Herr*
Elvin Herr*
Frank H. & Ella S. Herr*
Helen Herr*
Jean Herr
Mabel Herr*
Mary Ella Herr
Herr Foods
Lloyd Hershey*
Evelyn Hertzler *
Elizabeth Hess*
Myra Hess*
Eugene Hoffman
Elizabeth Huber*
Maude Hurd*
Johnson, Kendall & Johnson
Anna Kendig*
Richard Kilheffer*
J. Nelson & Marie Kling
Emily Kraybill*
Orpha Kraybill*
Emma Kreider*
Esther Kreider*
Lydia Harnish Kreider*
Paul Kreider*
Lancaster Mennonite Conference
Benjamin Landis*
David Landis
Faith Landis*
J. Carvell Landis*

John Landis*
Lois Landis*
Mable Landis*
Mary Landis
Florence Lapp*
Benjamin & Elsie Leaman*
Elizabeth Leaman*
Dr. J. Harold & Patricia Y. Leaman
Paul & Erma Leaman
Nancy E. Learn
Martin Lefever*
Paul & Mary Lefever
Esther Lehman*
Milton H. & Martha L. Lehman*
Elizabeth Logan
Anna Longenecker*
Emma Longenecker*
Thelma Longenecker*
Hazel Loser*
M. Ruth Louden
Ruth Marsh
Barbara Martin*
Dr. & Mrs. Robert W. Martin
Elsie Matz*
Carl McElheny
Richard B. & Jean L. McFarland
Francis J. McGrath
Rev. Robert & Florence A. McGrath
Abram & Gladys Mellinger*
Florence Mellinger*
John & Mary Metzler*
Minnie Metzler*
Mabel Moyer*
Francis Mummau*
Mildred Musser
Susanna Musser*
Titus & Mildred Musser
Paul Newcomer*
Vera Nissley*
Reuben Olweiler*
ParenteBeard LLC
Greg & Lynn Pierce

Douglas Pollock
Hazel C. Price
Martha Ranck*
James & Sandra Reese
Reese Engineering
Reese, Lower, Patrick & Scott, LTD
Carl & Carol Reigle
RGS Associates
Elizabeth Risser*
Ada Rohrer
J. Richard Rohrer*
Mary Ellen Rohrer
Terry & Nan Rush
Ira & Rhoda Rutt*
Marian Sanders
Titus & Ruth Sensenig*
Alvin Shenk*
John & Martha Shenk*
Melvin & Alta Mae Shenk*
Robert Shenk*
Ruth Shertzer*
Betsy P. Siemer
Barbara & John Smith
Alice Snyder
Martha Snyder*
Suie Snyder*
Emma Stauffer*
Dennis & Connie Stichter
Irma Stoltzfus*
Susquehanna Valley EMS
James H. & Judy L. Thomas
Thyssenkrupp Elevator
Donald & Mary Lou Wain
Rose Ann Wassell
Charles Weaver*
Harry Weaver*
Helen (Wickie) Weaver
Glenn & Lucy Weber
Williams Apothecary
George Xakellis*
Esther Zimmerman

* - Deceased
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Seventy-five founding members of the 1903 Legacy Society enjoyed warm fellowship, a 
delicious meal, and inspirational speakers in the Hummingbird Dining Room on June 12,2010.

Glenn Weber, Chairman of the Board of Trustees, greeted our guests and thanked them for
their generosity. He reminded the audience of the historical role of philanthropy at Mennonite
Home Communities. Generous donors have blessed us from the financial support of the 
original trustees, to the gift of the land from John and Lydia Landis, down to our current 
generous supporters.

Greg Pierce, Director of Development, shared the Mellinger family
legacy of serving Mennonite Home. Jacob D. Mellinger helped to dig
the cellar of the Home in 1904 as a youth; served as Superintendent
from 1946 through 1961; and finally spent his remaining years as a 
resident and volunteer. His son and wife, Abe and Gladys Mellinger,
made significant gifts in memory of Jacob. The Board directed those
gifts to the “Securing Our Second Century”capital campaign.   

Judy Harnley shared that the legacy of Mennonite
Home Communities will always be that of looking
to God for guidance. Residents and their families
can feel in a positive and tangible way our love 
and concern for their well-being.

Dick McFarland opened with Winston Churchill’s quote,
“We make a living by what we earn; we make a life by what we give.”After
successful careers in the military, government and private industry, Dick feels
blessed to be able to give back to this fine organization that has taken great
care of several of his family members.

Wickie Weaver choose Mennonite Home Communities
because of its reputation of providing excellent care, which she sees first-
hand as a volunteer. The tradition of Benevolent Care for residents of 
limited resources is extremely important to all residents. Her investment 
in Charitable Gift Annuities helps her with increased income during her 
life, and then benefits her neighbors who need Benevolent Care.

- JACOB D. MELLINGER
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Therisa Attick
Greg & Lynn Pierce

Clayton Barley
Leora M. From
Dennis & Elizabeth Grimm
John & Jeanne Kraft
Sally Petrick & Daniel Zweig

June Barnett
Opportunities Unlimited, Inc.

June Barto
Rosanna B. Creasy

Laura Beard
Mark & Florence Sheckard

Nancy Bishop
Charles F. Snyder Funeral Home, Inc.

Ronald Bishop
Charles F. Snyder Funeral Home, Inc.

Charles Bollenbacher
WCV Woodshop

Charles Bordt
Ruth A. Herr
Florence E. Kenneson

Emil Bordt
Anonymous (2)

Paul Bowman
Dale & Deborah Shenk
David & Norma Watterman

Fanny Buckwalter
Paul & Lisa H. Buckwalter

John Burkhart
Mary B. Landis

Anna Burkholder
Joan E. Maston

June Burnett
Kenneth & Diana Delucca
Global Excellence, LLC
Opportunities Unlimited, Inc.
Rasmus & Katie Miller

Pearl Byers
Ace Rents
Reynolds Asset Management Services, Inc
Shara Y. Rineer

James Byrnes
Lucy R. Eyster

Mary Cassel
Anonymous

Zelma Croft
Reverend Grant & Mrs. Linda Wickert

Robert Cunnion, Jr.
Cecilia J. Cunnion

William Deaver
Dale & Doris Urey

Emma Mae Deen
Charles F. Snyder Funeral Home, Inc

Daniel Ebersole
George & Martha Nardacci

Susie Ebersole
George & Martha Nardacci

Harriet Endslow
Chester County Historical Society Staff
Modern Transit Partnership

Rita Engle
Betty K. Applebach
Berkshire Bank
Christopher R. Chapin
John & Donna Coombs
John Engle
James & Jeanne Hallinan
Harvest Community Bank
Robin Jacks
John & Marlyn Kalitan
John & Patricia Koskey
Linda A. Lindeman
Paul J. Marvel
Frank & Claire McEntee
Keith & Patricia Perry
Puma Telsey & Rhea P.A.
RSM McGladrey, Inc
Lee & Sara Williams

Gloria Feldser
Michelle Atwater
Kathy A. Bromer
Steven & Janine Guinter
Mary T. Koberstein
Albert & Marie Kopf

Every year many people make memorial and honor gifts for residents of Woodcrest Villa or Mennonite Home.
The families can chose to place a          bronze leaf (representing gifts of at least $500), a          silver leaf (gifts of at
least $1,000), a          gold leaf (gifts of at least $1,500), or a         foundation stone (gifts of at least $5,000) on the
beautiful Tree of Life, located opposite the Chapel at Mennonite Home.

Grace Gabriel
Dr. Joseph & Justine Rogevich

Bertha Gerhart
Betty Gerhart
Anna Mary Shultz

Frank Groff
Philip & Margaret Groff

Jean Gunn
Ken & Wilma Beard
Wendy Belaski
Barbara Brown
City Assoc- Art Institute of Chicago
Gennie Diller
June Dubroff
Jennette P. Gage
G. Michael & Lynne Horn
Bruce & Kathryn Johnson
Daniel & Carol Johnson
Judith R. Kidder
Miriam A. Latshaw
Jane M. Longwell
Mary Mannix
Warren & Anne Martin
Linda Muller
Greg & Lynn Pierce
Betsy P. Siemer
Patricia Smith
Fred Studer
Mr. & Mrs. William Sweeney
Joan J. Sweet
Ramzi E. Tackla

Lester Hagy, Jr.
Harry & Betty Lou Bitzer
Sue Darhower
Erik & Teressa Kopp
Bonnie Mundorf
Janet Myers
Nancy Parmer

Caroline Harnish
Robert & Julie Barnshaw
James & Edith Hanahan
Phyllis J. Hartzell
Michael & Dawn Lawler
Donald & Kathleen Lippy

GOLD

GOLD

SILVER

B

SILVER

B

BRONZE

BRONZE

BRONZE

BRONZE

GOLD

S

GOLD

S

BRONZE

BRONZE

SILVER

B

SILVER

B

GOLD

GOLD

STONE

STONE
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Robert Heisey
American Express Charitable Fund
Mark Heisey

Arlene Heisey
Armstrong World Industries
William & Joyce Aukamp
Lois K. Herr
Howard & Bonita Rissmiller

Dorisceil Hooper
Floyd K. Hooper

Walter Hoskinson
Lucy R. Eyster
Regina Rice

Milton Huber
Heather Bellman
Black Rock Retreat
Richard & June Blouch
Forrest & Kitty Collier
Lloyd & Mary Kreider
Steven Ptaszek & Sharon Lehrman
Gregory & Ruth Morris
Robert & Elsie Pennington

Maude Hurd
Victor Gettler

Elizabeth Kauffman
Betty G. Kauffman

Walter Keener
Joan Anderson
Anonymous
Barbara Brown
Virginia Chambers
Gennie Diller
Anne Dunlap
Lucy R. Eyster
John Gunn
Lowell & Ruth Jantzi
Joel & Carol Kaltreider
Harold & Mary Keener
Herbert & Barbara Keener
Ruth Kovacs
Betsy P. Siemer
Richard & Doris Trussell
WCV Drama Club

Bertha Keeport
High Steel Beamers

Esther King
Donald W. King

Walter Kneisley
Beatrice M. Kneisley

Verna Krady
John M. Krady

Helen Lefever
William & Marianne Garrett
Goodhart Sons, Inc.
Green Leaf Plants
Joy W. Houp
Robert Dale Lefever
Blake & Debra Nicholson
Nancy K. Robinson
Steven & Jenny Sheaffer
Staat & H. Elizabeth Stymiest

Hazel Loser
Lucy R. Eyster
John Gunn

Ethel Madeira
Fern V. Deatrick
Philip & Lisa Martin
United Way of Lancaster County
Wells Fargo Bank, N.A.

Curtis Manley
Jane Sheckard

Janek Manley
Jane Sheckard

Roy Martin
Sharon Moore

Shirley Martin
Sharon Moore

Susan McCloskey
Robert & Nancy Siegler

Kay McGinnis
John Gunn

Esther McQuade
Philip & Margaret Groff

Harry McQuade
Philip & Margaret Groff

Rodney Miller
Anonymous

Jay Mueller
Anonymous
Nancy & John Berdiner
Virginia Chambers
Mary Cipoletti
Kathy Moser
Ruth M. Moses
Richard Olson
Regina Rice
Patricia Smith

Mildred Mumbauer
Greg & Lynn Pierce
Ray & Joan Umbarger

June Mumma
Anonymous (3)
Walter & Carol Bulson
Norman & Esther Charles
Mary Elizabeth (Betty) Dum
Robert & Shirley Garrett
Charles & Grace Sload
Frederick H. Smedley
Jessie Rae L. Snavely
Don & Linda Yabiku

Art Munson
Lucy R. Eyster

Anne Nicholson
Blake Nicholson

Lydia Osborne
Anonymous
John B. Osborne

Mr. & Mrs. Nicholas Papadell
Mary Jane Mentz

Our Parents
Robert & Mary Weirich

Frank Pomerantz
Louise Pomerantz

Andy Puglisi
Deborah Puglisi
Bruce & Barbara Ryder
Linda T. Watkins

Elsie Reutenauer
Jesus & Miriam Cruz
John & Bea Grosh
Mary Sue Luek
Susan P. Luek
Michael & Adele Ruszak
Betsy P. Siemer
Elizabeth Thyrum
Zenaida Uy

Fred Reutenauer
Jesus & Miriam Cruz
John & Bea Grosh
David Hill
Amy Luek
Mary Sue Luek
Susan P. Luek
Michael & Adele Ruszak
Betsy P. Siemer
Elizabeth Thyrum
Zenaida Uy

George Ripley
Lucy R. Eyster
Regina Rice
Patricia Smith

BRONZE

BRONZE

BRONZE

BRONZE

BRONZE

BRONZE

BRONZE

BRONZE

GOLD

GOLD

GOLD

GOLD

GOLD

S

GOLD

S

GOLD

S

GOLD

S

GOLD

S

GOLD

S

STONE

STONE

STONE

STONE
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Julia Bear
James & Linda Bear

Roxanna Cupp
G. Larry Adams

Fern Deatrick
Bill & Kay Schotta

Corrine Heisey
Mary Heisey

Glory of God
Joseph & Mildred Uhler

Norma Landis
Thomas & Barbara Clawson

Raymond Landis
Thomas & Barbara Clawson

Marion Lindauer
Ronald & Mary Lindauer

Mennonite Home Communities
Dale & Doris Urey

Mennonite Home Staff
Bill & Kay Schotta

Mary Neff
Michael & Jean Gallagher

Herb & Jane Shelly
James & Kathi Workman

Joyce Shultz
Lucy R. Eyster
June Good
Mary Ella Herr
Patricia Smith

Luther Rote
Anonymous
Donna Berdiner
Roger & Aileen Cranford
Mary E. Donan
Patrick M. Donan
Gary & Joan Kauffman
Robert & Rowena Kenneson
Mark & Andrea Moser
Suzanne M. Peznosky
Bernice H. Quay
Red Lion Area Senior High School
Joseph & Janice Seibert
Jim & Arleen Sheridan
Clyde & Sue Smith
The Columbia Bank

Elsie Ruger
Albert M. Ruger

Ed Rutt
Anonymous
Lucy R. Eyster
Patricia Smith

Emma Sauder
Richard & Loris Cunningham

Lillie Sauder
Richard & Loris Cunningham

Don Seiler
John Gunn

Susan Shertzer
Roland & Arlene Gehman

Richard&Margaret Shuey
Dale & Christine Shuey

Marlin Sinegar
Ruth Sinegar

Romaine Styer
Michael Styer

Harry Walters
Anonymous

Arthur Weaver
Mary B. Landis

L. Kathleen Werner
John & Aileen Longenecker

Marge White
John Gunn

Harry Wieler
John Gunn

Bette Winslow
Greg & Lynn Pierce
Nancy L. Weiss

Lloyd Witmer
Eric & Karen Hartman
David L. Witmer
Raymond & Brenda L. Witmer

Norman Witmer
Eric & Karen Hartman
James & Sara Witmer
Raymond & Brenda L. Witmer

Ruth Witmer
Eric & Karen Hartman
David L. Witmer
Raymond & Brenda L. Witmer

John Wolf
Susan D. Wolf

John Wolgemuth
Richard & Doris Trussell

Margaret Zander
M. Duffield Harsh

Charles Zinger
Joyce Benedict
George & Jeanne Bustard
John & Katherine Carter
Friendship Community
Margo Payne Leithead
Gordon & Gwen Schuit
David & Charlotte Yue
Katherine Zinger

Richard Zook
Robert & Kathleen Bucher
Anne Dunlap
Ephrata National Bank
Lucy R. Eyster
Patricia S. Fry
Thelma W. Kauffman
Mary McGill
Fred & Lois Owlett
Jacob Petersen
John & Maureen Petersen
Regina Rice
Samuel & Violet Shenk

Betsy Siemer
David E. Leary
Elizabeth McCarthy

Joe Uhler
Utility Systems Solutions

Mille Uhler
Utility Systems Solutions

Barbara Witmer
Gregg & Cathy Witmer

Daniel Witmer
Gregg & Cathy Witmer

GOLD

S

GOLD

S

SILVER

B

SILVER

B

BRONZE

BRONZE

BRONZE

BRONZE



Mennonite Home Communities initiated a Capital Campaign, “Securing Our Second Century”, 
to acquire funds to offset a portion of the cost of the Person Centered Care household renovations. The 
campaign exceeded our initial expectations. We extend a warm thank you all of our generous supporters.

Anonymous (3)
Norma Aston
Ken & Wilma Beard
Mary Lee Bell
Roy & Evelyn Bomberger, Jr.
Anna Mae Brodhecker
Dr. Richard Bryson
Walter & Carol Bulson
Virginia Chambers
Jesus & Miriam Cruz
Cecilia J. Cunnion
Margaret Dean
Gennie Diller
Beryl & Marlene Dyer
John Engle
Martha A. Eppley
H. Glenn & Rachael Esbenshade
Ruth Espenshade
Richard & Naomi Frank
Stephen & Lillian Gall
Bill & Kitty Gamber
Luella M. Gamber
J. Richard & Nancy Garber
Ed & Sylvia Geisler
Julius & Joyce Goldfarb

John & Phoebe Good
J. Lester & Mildred F. Groff
Ray Hargraves
Farr Healey Consulting, LLC
Mary Ella Herr
Cleo & Mary Ann Hershey
J. Larry & Janet Hess
Roy & Brenda Hess
Samuel & Cynthia Kilts
J. Nelson & Marie Kling
Dr. J. Harold & Patricia Y. Leaman
Philip & Ruth Leaman
Nancy E. Learn
David Lee
Elizabeth Logan
Hazel Loser*
Dr. & Mrs. Robert W. Martin
Edwin McConaghy
Richard B. & Jean L. McFarland
Francis J. McGrath
Estate of Abram & Gladys Mellinger*
John & Joanne Miller
Abner & Ellen Musser
J. Robert & Dorothy Musser
Greg & Lynn Pierce

Clarence & Carol Retallack
Terry & Nan Rush
James & Jeanne Sabatino
Marian Sanders
John D. & Rose A. Sauder
David & Kelly Shenk
Betsy P. Siemer
Barbara & John Smith
Patricia Smith
Peggy Ann Snader
Dr. James & Carol Spicher
Dennis & Connie Stichter
James H. & Judy L. Thomas
Donald & Mary Lou Wain
Helen (Wickie) Weaver
Donald M. & Romaine E. Weber
Glenn & Lucy Weber
Mrs. Gordon Weidler
Daniel C. Witmer
David L. Witmer
James M. Witmer
Raymond L. Witmer
Kenneth Wolf

* - Deceased

Capital Campaign Donors

The following individuals made a planned gift /bequest to Mennonite Home Communities:
Anonymous (1) Ruth Marsh John Retallack
Donald Greist Gladys Mellinger 
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Mennonite Home Communities
1520 Harrisburg Pike
Lancaster, PA 17601
www.mennonitehome.org

“SOARING” is a quarterly publication of Mennonite Home Communities, 1520 Harrisburg Pike, Lancaster, PA 17601. Mennonite Home Communities is a Pennsylvania 
non-profit organization. A copy of the official registration and financial information of Mennonite Home Communities of Lancaster may be obtained from the PA Department 
of State by calling toll free within Pennsylvania 1-800-732-0999. Registration does not imply endorsement. Please note: A donation or contribution to Mennonite Home Com-
munities is purely voluntary. A contribution is in no way a requirement for the institution or continuation of any business relationship with Mennonite Home Communities. Also,
a contribution is in no way a requirement for admission or continued stay at the facility. Residents of Mennonite Home 
Communities will receive the same standard of quality care, the provision of which is not conditioned on any contributions.

If you would like to receive information
about Residential Living at Woodcrest

Villa, call Linda at 717.390.4103.

If you wish to have your name
removed from our mailing list, call

Betty Ann at 717.390.4105.

If you would like to receive information about
Personal Care or Health Care at Mennonite

Home, call Mindy at 717.390.7979.

RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED

Discover the joy of maintenance-free living just in time for winter! 
Select apartments are available now! Please join us to learn more 
about our charming retirement community located 
at 2001 Harrisburg Pike in scenic Lancaster.

For questions, or to arrange another time for a 
tour, please call Linda Groff at 717.390.4103.

WEDNESDAY, DECEMBER 1
1 pm to 3pm at the

Woodcrest Villa Welcome Center


